
Parents' representation at Donatus School   

Parents also go to school. This is even a constitutional obligation! 
 

Article 10, paragraph 2 of the North Rhine-Westphalian constitution says: 
"The students’ legal guardians participate in the organization of the school 
system through parents' representations". 
 

Parents are thus entitled to participate in the shaping of the school and can 
contribute ideas or, if necessary, criticism. The representation of all parents at 
the Donatus School is called "Schulpflegschaft". It consists of all class 
representatives and their deputies and represents the interests of all parents 
at the school vis-à-vis the school management and other participatory bodies.  

The Schulpflegschaft serves as a discussion forum to coordinate the different 
views and interests of the parents. Decisions to be made in the School 
Conference, the school's highest decision making body, are discussed and 
debated here beforehand.  

The Schulpflegschaft can also submit their own motions to the School 
Conference which will be voted on there.  

The members of the Schulpflegschaft for the school year 2021/2022  

Class 1a: Tobias Leusing und Magdalene Lazarova 

Class 1b: Elke Mathis und Sonja Oppenhäuser 

Class 2a: Kirsten Gerads und Dr. Kristin aufm Kampe  

Class 2b: Dr. Isabelle Kotzenberg und Michael Semmler 
 
Class 3a: Gesine Sion und Mabel Brengelmann 
 
Class 3b: Martina Vogt und Dr. Thomas Jansen 
 
Class 4a: Björn Schneider und Dr. Marius Gutermuth 
 
Class 4b: Dr. Hao Gui und Nicole Rüther-Wurmbach 

 

The elected members of the School Conference 2021/2022, which consists 
of six parents' representatives, six teachers and the headteacher 



(chairwoman), are (in alphabetical order): Dr. Hao Gui, Dr. Isabelle 
Kotzenberg, Tobias Leusing, Sonja Oppenhäuser, Björn Schneider and 
Gesine Sion.   

Martina Vogt and Magdalena Lazarova are substitutes of the parent members 
on the school conference. 

The spokespersons of the Schulpflegschaft are Dr. Hao Gui and Dr. Isabelle 
Kotzenberg.  

For questions and suggestions, please feel free to contact the 
Schulpflegschaft: schulpflegschaft@donatusschule.de 


